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Candidacy Selection Committee 2023-2024 1 

Dear General Members’ Assembly, 2 

The XVIth board would hereby like to present the candidates for the Selection Committee of SPiN 3 

2023-2024. 4 

The Selection Committee will consist of two current board members, two former board members, 5 

and one person with board experience outside of SPiN. All will introduce themselves in the 6 

documents below. After approval by the GMA through a vote, the Selection Committee will take on 7 

the task of assembling the XVIIth candidate board. 8 

If the General Members' Assembly votes in favour of the proposed Selection Committee, the 9 

Selection Committee of 2023-2024 will consist of Wouter de Jong, Anouk Toma, Judith Oomen, Siri 10 

Joustra and Floor Roerdink. 11 

The XVIth board hopes to have properly informed you about the candidates for the Selection 12 

Committee of SPiN 2023-2024. In case there are further questions, the XVIth board will gladly receive 13 

them at the General Members’ Assembly. Questions may also be sent to secretary@spin-14 

nijmegen.com before the 7th of April 2024 11:59 PM, these will then be addressed at the GMA.  15 

Yours faithfully,   16 

The XVIth board of Study association Psychology in Nijmegen  17 
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Dear General Members’ Assembly, 18 

I would like to introduce myself as one of the candidates for the Selection Committee of SPiN 2023-19 

2024. 20 

My name is Wouter de Jong, 22 years old, currently in my second year of the Business Administration 21 

bachelor's program. Since my first year of studies, I have been an active member of the Study 22 

Association Synergy and currently hold the positions of Vice-Chairman and Marketing Officer during 23 

the association year 2023-2024. 24 

Thanks to my involvement with Synergy over the past years, I have developed a comprehensive 25 

understanding of the services offered by a study association, the structure of an association, and 26 

effective governance. My board year has strengthened my insight into the functioning of a board, 27 

including the specific tasks and requirements for each position. My personal vision strongly 28 

emphasizes the ultimate goal we aim to achieve. As a result, I can accurately place candidates in roles 29 

where they can best fulfil the intention of the position within a specific board. With this approach, I 30 

believe I can make valuable contributions to the Selection Committee for assembling the XVIIth 31 

candidate board. 32 

Overall, I hope this provides you with sufficient information. 33 

Kind regards, 34 

Wouter de Jong  35 
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Dear General Members’ Assembly, 36 

I would like to introduce myself as one of the candidates of the Selection Committee 2023-2024. 37 

My name is Anouk Toma, and I am 24 years old. I am currently in my fourth year of the bachelor. 38 

Since the start of my studies, I have been an active member of SPiN within multiple committees. In 39 

addition, during the academic year 2021-2022, I was the External Affairs Officer of the XIVth board of 40 

SPiN. Furthermore, during the academic year 2022-2023, I was the Chair of the VIIth board of N.K.S.W. 41 

Kompanio, the umbrella association of the Faculty of Social Sciences. 42 

Because of my extensive experience both within SPiN and with doing a board year, I believe I have an 43 

adequate overview of how an association functions and what it takes to be a good board member. 44 

Within both board years I was able to help my fellow board members where necessary, so I have 45 

enough knowledge about the different functions within a board. I also have previous experience with 46 

being a member of a selection committee both within SPiN and within N.K.S.W. Kompanio. For me, it 47 

is important to not only find suitable individual board members, who are placed within the right 48 

function, but also make sure that they function well as a team. I believe with my knowledge and 49 

experience, I can be a good addition to the Selection Committee and help draft the XVIIth candidate 50 

board. 51 

I am motivated and excited to be part of the Selection Committee. If you have any questions, I will 52 

happily answer them during the GMA on April 8th 2024. 53 

Kind regards, 54 

Anouk Toma  55 
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Dear General Members’ Assembly, 56 

Hereby, I would like to introduce myself as a candidate for the Selection Committee of 2023-2024 for 57 

the XVIIth board of SPiN. 58 

My name is Judith Oomen, I am 21 years old and currently in my third year of the Bachelor of 59 

Psychology. I have been active in SPiN since my first year and last year I have fulfilled the function of 60 

Informal Internal Affairs Officer of the XVth board. This role gave me a solid understanding of how 61 

SPiN works, including its structure and goals.  62 

Besides my experience within SPiN, I am currently fulfilling the function of secretary in the XXXIIIrd 63 

board of het Samenwerkings Overleg Faculteitsverenigingen (SOFv), the umbrella association of the 64 

student organizations of the Radboud University. Through this role, I am a lot in contact with various 65 

study associations, which enrich my insights into student boards. I believe that the perspectives and 66 

knowledge I have gained from these interactions are a valuable addition to the Selection Committee. 67 

Furthermore, as a board member of SOFv, I am involved in the selection process for the next board. 68 

This experience has taught me a lot about choosing the right people for different roles. 69 

Through my time on various boards, I have learned a lot about what makes a board work well and the 70 

required skills of each function. I see myself as someone with a critical eye and I can consider and 71 

incorporate various perspectives when making decisions. I will use these skills when forming a board 72 

and placing people in a function that fits them. 73 

I think my involvement in boards and study associations, together with my ability to consider diverse 74 

viewpoints, makes me a strong candidate for the Selection Committee. 75 

I hope I have informed you sufficient. If you have any questions, I am very willing to answer them at 76 

the General Members’ Assembly on April 8th 2024. 77 

Kind regards, 78 

Judith Oomen  79 
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Dear General Members’ Assembly, 80 

I would like to introduce myself as one of the candidates of the Selection Committee 2023-2024. 81 

My name is Siri Joustra, I am 23 years old, and I am currently in my third year of my bachelors. In 82 

2022-2023, I was part of the Sports Committee as a General Member. Here, I learned what it means 83 

to actively participate and contribute to the organisation of various activities. I continued this 84 

journey, as I am currently the External Affairs Officer and Vice Chair for the XVIth board of SPiN.  85 

I believe that I would be an adequate candidate for the Selection Committee 2023-2024 because 86 

during this past year, I have seen the ins and outs of the association. I better understand the 87 

competencies a board should possess, and I believe it is of utmost importance that candidates are not 88 

only placed within the right roles, but that the board should also function as a whole.  With this, I 89 

believe that I can be a valuable addition to the Selection Committee 2023-2024.  90 

I hope to have provided you with all the information to make a well-informed decision. If you have 91 

any questions for me, I will happily answer them at the GMA on April 8th 2024. 92 

Kind regards, 93 

Siri Joustra  94 
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Dear General Members’ Assembly, 95 

I would like to introduce myself as one of the candidates of the Selection Committee 2023-2024. 96 

My name is Floor Roerdink, I am 21 years old and currently in my third year of the bachelor's program 97 

in Psychology. I was an active member of SPiN in my second year of study where I was part of the 98 

Workfield and Future committee as well as the Party and Drinks committee. In my current year of 99 

study, I hold the position of Chair within the XVIth board of SPiN.  100 

As a former active member, I have gained insight into what qualities are important to work effectively 101 

within a group. Additionally, my current experiences as the chair of SPiN highlighted the struggles and 102 

successes of my fellow board members, providing me with information about qualities and 103 

competencies that are necessary for each function, including my own. I believe that these insights 104 

have prepared me for selecting a capable XVIIth board of SPiN and I am motivated to do so. 105 

I hereby hope to have informed you sufficiently and will be happy to answer any questions at the 106 

General Members' Assembly on April 8th, 2024. 107 

Kind regards, 108 

Floor Roerdink 109 
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